Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I am aware that this alert was issued by the Standing Committee on Structural Safety (SCOSS): https://www.structural-safety.org/media/667411/scoss-alert-failure-of-raac-planks.pdf 

It advised on the use of reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete (RAAC) planks and guidance was given for all buildings with these panels to be inspected and any issues to be addressed.

I am writing for the following information to be disclosed:

• How many council-owned buildings have been inspected to see if reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete (RAAC) panels are present and if there are any issues with them? Please include any educational facilities where the buildings are owned by the council, even if they are not run by the council (ie academies).

• Which buildings have been inspected? Please provide the address and the purpose of the building, eg school, library, community centre, etc. 

• For each building that’s been inspected please provide the findings – RAAC present, RAAC not present, awaiting results or any other outcome.

• What action is being taken on each building where RAAC was found?

We are not aware of any Council buildings constructed using this system. Therefore,  this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

